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ACCIDENT

Aircraft Type and Registration:  Luscombe 8E S�lva�re Deluxe, G-BUKT

No & Type of Engines:  � Cont�nental Motors Corp C85-�2F p�ston eng�ne

Year of Manufacture:  �946 

Date & Time (UTC):  � November 2007 at �6�� hrs

Location:  Near Dolgellau, Gwynedd

Type of Flight:  Pr�vate 
 
Persons on Board: Crew - � Passengers - None

Injuries: Crew - � (M�nor) Passengers - N/A

Nature of Damage:  A�rcraft extens�vely damaged

Commander’s Licence:  Nat�onal Pr�vate P�lot’s L�cence

Commander’s Age:  43 years

Commander’s Flying Experience:  225 hours (of wh�ch 22� were on type)
 Last 90 days - 26 hours
 Last 28 days -   7 hours

Information Source:  A�rcraft Acc�dent Report Form subm�tted by the p�lot

Synopsis

Follow�ng a loss of eng�ne power, thought to have 
resulted from carburettor �c�ng, the p�lot attempted a 
forced land�ng, dur�ng wh�ch the a�rcraft stalled and 
dropped �nto a tree.

History of the flight

The p�lot departed Sleap Aerodrome �n Shropsh�re, 
with the intention of flying along the Welsh coast 
between Barmouth and Aberystwyth, before return�ng to 
Sleap.  He noted nothing unusual during the pre-flight 
�nspect�ons, wh�ch �ncluded eng�ne o�l and fuel sample 
checks, and the eng�ne power checks were completed 
sat�sfactor�ly pr�or to departure.  

He reported there was scattered cloud between 3,000 and 
4,500 ft amsl.  Eyew�tnesses recalled the cloudbase be�ng 
relat�vely low at the t�me of the acc�dent.  

Wh�lst en-route to the coast, the p�lot made a few 
dev�at�ons to rema�n clear of low cloud.  He dr�fted to 
the south of h�s planned track and, accord�ngly, took up 
a northwesterly head�ng, �n the d�rect�on of Dolgellau.  
As the a�rcraft passed over a r�dge, at approx�mately 
2,600 ft amsl, �t encountered a strong updraft.  Shortly 
after th�s the eng�ne note changed and, wh�lst �t cont�nued 
to run, it no longer produced significant power and did 
not respond to throttle movements or the appl�cat�on of 
carburettor heat.
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Los�ng he�ght rap�dly, the p�lot chose not to use 
up valuable t�me �n transm�tt�ng a MAYDAY call, 
concentrating instead on flying the aircraft and finding 
a suitable field for a forced landing.  He lined up with 
the chosen field, but was too high, overshot but then 
found h�mself to be very low, w�th woodland ahead to 
the left and a rough, steep, h�lls�de to the r�ght.  W�th 
the a�rspeed decay�ng, he attempted to turn the a�rcraft 
to the r�ght, whereupon �t stalled and dropped �nto a 
tree.  

The a�rcraft was extens�vely damaged and was leak�ng 
fuel, but the cab�n area rema�ned �ntact.  The p�lot, who 
was wear�ng a lap and d�agonal harness, susta�ned only 
minor injuries.  Eyewitnesses assisted him in exiting the 
a�rcraft.  

The p�lot bel�eved that the loss of eng�ne power was 
probably the result of carburettor �c�ng.  Carburettor 
�c�ng �s more l�kely to occur �n the more hum�d 
cond�t�ons that ex�st �n the v�c�n�ty of the cloudbase.  


